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State Board of Examiners for Audiologists, Hearing Aid Dispensers, and
Speech-Language Pathologists - Regulatory Authority

This amended bill specifies that an applicant qualifies for a license to practice audiology if
the applicant holds a doctoral degree in audiology and has the minimum hours of supervised
training required by the State Board of Examiners for Audiologists, Hearing Aid Dispensers,
and Speech-Language Pathologists. The bill also requires the board to adopt regulations to
establish qualifications for a speech-language pathologist (SLP) assistant. In addition, the
bill specifies that a licensed speech-language pathologist may delegate duties to an assistant
within the scope of practice and supervision guidelines specified in the regulations to be
adopted by the board for an SLP assistant.

Fiscal Summary

State Effect: Special fund revenues could increase by about $600 in FY 2000. Future year
revenues reflect a constant number of applicants each year and biennial renewals. No effect
on expenditures.

(in dollars) FY 1999 FY 2000 FY 2001 FY 2002 FY 2003
SF Revenues $0 $600 $600 $1,900 $600

SF Expenditures 0 0 0 0 0

Net Effect $0 $600 $600 $1,900 $600
Note: ( ) - decrease; GF - general funds; FF - federal funds; SF - special funds

Local Effect: None.

Small Business Effect: Minimal. The bill may ease the burden of qualification for an
audiology license for some individuals. At the same time, it creates licensure requirements
for SLP assistants.
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Fiscal Analysis

Bill Summary: The bill specifies that a licensee with a limited license to practice audiology
or speech-language pathology is authorized to practice if the applicant is: (1) employed in a
setting in which licensure is not required; and (2) the applicant is under the supervision of an
individual who holds national certification from the American Speech-Language and Hearing
Association in the appropriate health occupation or any other organization acceptable to the
board.

State Effect: The board intends to adopt regulations for SLP assistants in fiscal 1999. It is
estimated that revenues from SLP assistant license fees would approximate $625 in fiscal
2000 (25 applicants x $25 license fee). Future year revenues assume 25 new applicants each
year and a biennial renewal fee of $25.

Complying with the bill’s requirements would not require any additional expenditures for the
board.

Information Source(s): Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (State Board of
Examiners for Audiologists, Hearing Aid Dispensers, and Speech-Language Pathologists);
Department of Legislative Services
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